
A Message from the 

TOPSFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

TOPSFIELD is a great town to live in.  We have many streams, wetlands, 

areas that flood, vernal pools, and Hoods Pond.  The Conservation 

Commission wants to assist Topsfield landowners to proceed with their 

projects while simultaneously protecting the valuable Wetland Resource 

Area functions and values that benefit everyone.  Therefore, the 

Conservation Commission asks that you please contact our office if 

you have plans for: 
 

 Tree removal and other vegetation 

clearing 

 

 Installation of an ice rink 

 

 General construction, additions, adding a 

pool 

 

 Septic system upgrade or repair 

 

 Adding a deck, shed, patio, or gazebo 

  

 Grading or excavation, addition of soil 

 

 New landscaping 

 

Failure to file for required review/permit is a violation subject to issuance of 

a Bylaw ticket with fine(s). 
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